
COVID-19 Public Safety Priority Testing Site at Gillette Stadium  

What You Need to Know 
 

The men and women of our public safety services are indispensable in our fight against the spread of 
the coronavirus. The Baker-Polito Administration and the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security 
(EOPSS) recognize the urgency of ensuring the health and safety of our first responders and have 
partnered with the New England Patriots, the New England Revolution, Brewster Ambulance Service, 
the Department of Correction, Department of Fire Services, Wellpath, and Quest Diagnostics to provide 
a free testing service to first responders and other emergency management personnel.  

 
The priority testing site at Gillette Stadium will conduct up to 200 drive-through tests each day for 

police officers, firefighters, EMS and PSAP personnel, correction officers, mortuary service providers, 

and state active duty National Guard personnel who perform critical public safety functions. Due to 

anticipated demand, this service will be by appointment only, and appointments must be scheduled by 

the chief executive in each department or his/her designee.  

 Department chiefs or their designees must make appointments for their staff. 

 The EOPSS call center is open from 8:00 am until 4:00 pm, seven days per week. 

 Call center personnel are not able to answer medical or procedural questions pertaining to COVID-19 or 
DPH/CDC recommendations or guidance. 

 In the event that multiple employees of the same agency are seeking testing, some may be 
scheduled for a later date in order to accommodate more agencies. 

 Bring your driver’s license and valid public safety ID to the testing site. If your agency does not 
issue IDs, bring a letter on letterhead confirming your employment.  You must have these 
materials for your appointment. 

 The testing site will operate from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm, seven days per week, in Parking Lot P-
10 at 2 Patriot Place in Foxboro. Please note that this location is only accessible from Route 1 
southbound. 

 You will not need to exit your vehicle. 

 Testing is provided at no cost. 

 
 


